Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 1 September 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Tom O’Neal moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 25 August 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: An outreach event was discussed. Ms. Baker advised the board members that the Silent Watch event appeared in the monthly newsletter for the county. It allows employees to obtain five points for wellness if they stand at the event for thirty minutes. She asked if any of the board members would like to sign up to stand for a fifteen-minute period. Mr. Ryan and Mr. Coss are already on the list to stand. Mr. Wells said he would just show up.

End of Month Reports were reviewed. Each board member received and reviewed the End of Month Reports.

All board members received and signed the Monthly Report to Posts. Ms. Wood stated she would add a new section to account for the bus passes that are being distributed to veterans. Mr. McGee requested the total granted for the month be added to the report. Ms. Wood said she would work on it and have it done by the next month’s report.

Ms. Baker advised the board that the AMVETS position is up for reappointment.

Business cards were discussed. Mr. O’Neal requested he get new cards and include the office number as well as his picture. All board members with the exclusion of Mr. Wells requested new cards. Ms. Baker said she would work on it.

Executive Director Updates: Ms. Wood discussed advertising contracts.  According to Michelle Noble the billboard contract slipped through the cracks and was approved without insurance documents.  Lamar will not name the BoCC as certificate holder so that will be an issue in getting billboards next year.  It may also be an issue with Spectrum.  Ms. Wood is waiting to hear from the Spectrum rep about the county contract requirements. 
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ Lamar $300.00 for billboards.

Contract Services ~ Travel Specialties $113.04 for July rides to CBOC.
Other Expenses ~ Veterans Information Service $188.00 for monthly newsletter of What Every Veteran Should Know.
 
Public Comments: None.
The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:00a.m.
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